NWSGS PO Box 148 Mt Prospect, IL 60056 June 1, 2016



Village of Arlington Heights
Department of Building & Health Services
33 S Arlington Heights Rd
Arlington Heights, IL 60005

To Who it may concern in Department of Building and Health Services:

The Northwest Suburban Genealogy Society Board submits this Waiver of Bond letter as required in the Raffle application.

We would like to raffle a few small items such as: genealogy books, genealogy computer programs or any other small item related to genealogy at a few of our general meetings during 2016-217. The value of these items would be approximately \$25 to \$150. The raffle tickets (approximately \$1 each of 6 for \$5) would be sold before the meeting and the drawing would be soon after the meeting starts at 10 AM. These raffles would be held 2-4 times during the year depending on programs and the availability of items. We have filed an application for 2016 as well as 2017 since our financial year goes from August1st to July 31st.

Northwest Suburban Genealogy Society (NWSGS) was incorporated in 1977 under the name Northwest Suburban Council of Genealogy. Our meetings started in Mt Prospect, but currently have been in various locations in Arlington Heights since 2004. Currently we have our general meetings at the Arlington Heights Senior Center usually the first Saturday of the month. The NWSGS Board meetings are held at the Arlington Heights Village Hall usually the 4<sup>th</sup> Thursday of the month. We are aware of the risks0 involved, but we agree that the prize values are not extreme enough to warrant a bond.

If you have any questions, please contact Eileen Gerald at 847-207-4294.

Sincerely,

Eileen Gerald President Martha Allen & Ken Seifert

Co 1st VP Programs

Pete and Donna McGeehan Co 2<sup>nd</sup> VP Membership

Carol Blohm

Secretary

Barbara Sugden

Treasurer